TOWN OF LINCOLN
PUBLIC NOTICE
WHEREAS, the Town of Lincoln has two Town Justice seats, one of which has been vacant since August 2022; and 
WHEREAS, said seat was on the ballot in the November 2023 general election, and no candidate sought election thereto.  Accordingly, the seat remains vacant with a term ending December 31, 2027; and
WHEREAS, subsection 2 of New York State Town Law §60-a authorizes the Town Board to reduce the number of Town Justices by the adoption of a resolution, subject to permissive referendum, such reduction being effective as of the end of current term of the seat to be abolished; and
WHEREAS, the Lincoln Town Board has found and determined that two Town Justices are not necessary for the proper functioning of the Town of Lincoln Justice Court and that the vacant seat is superfluous; and
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Lincoln shall reduce the number of Town Justice seats from two to one, such reduction to be effective January 1, 2028; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this resolution shall be published in the official newspaper of the Town of Lincoln, April 16, 2024.
The foregoing resolution to reduce the number of Town Justice seats in the Town of Lincoln by the abolition of the vacant seat effective January 1, 2028 was proposed at the April 10, 2024 Lincoln Town Board meeting by Peggy LaClair, seconded by Jayne Black, and was carried with a vote of 3 yeas and 0 nays.
Amanda Spendley 
Lincoln Town Clerk

